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11th September 2016 

Newsletter items to Parish Office @ 061 - 368127 or email office@newmarketonfergusparish.ie Deadline is 11.00am on Thursday 

Newmarket 
Sat 10th  7.30pm Bernie McNamara, Carnakilla 
    John (Jazzer) Slattery, Glencragga 
    Lourda McAleer, Omagh       
Sun 11th 11.00am     Sunday Mass    
Mon 12th 10.00am Daily Mass 
Tue 13th 10.00am Daily Mass 
Wed 14th 10.00am Daily Mass  
Thur 15th 10.00am Daily Mass  
Fri 16th 10.00am Daily Mass  
Sat 17th  7.30pm Eileen Meehan, Drumline 
    Martha Doyle, Glenaifreann. 2nd anniversary    
Sun 18th 11.00am     Sunday Mass        
                              
Wells 
Sat 10th  6.30pm Weekend Mass 
Sun 11th 10.00am Sunday Mass  
Sat 17th  6.30pm Weekend Mass 
Sun 18th 10.00am Paddy Corbett, Bunratty House.  
 
Carrigerry 
Sun 11th 9.00am Sunday Mass  
Sun 18th 9.00am Sunday Mass  

Recent Deaths 
 
Pray for the happy repose of the 
soul of  
 

Ann Liddane, Low Road 

May she rest in peace. 

Refurbishment works at the Wells Church. 

 

Work is currently underway in tidying up the grounds at Our Lady of the Wells church. Over recent years the greenery 
was becoming an obstruction at the side entrances so it was felt that the best possible outcome was to remove the existing 
shrubs and replace them with more manageable ones. In the process the church roof, grounds and the railings in front will 
also be given a facelift. Over the coming weeks we also hope to undertake a redecoration of the church’s interior. We are 
planning to have it  repainted, replace the carpet in the sanctuary, clean the main church carpet, replace the storage heaters, 
do some electrical modifications and attend to the window frames that have deteriorated over the years.  
We are in the happy position to have benefited from the estate of the Late Mary Hickey, Clonmoney West. Mary passed 
away in 2013 and in her will she bequeathed a substantial sum to be used for the equal benefit of the Wells Church and 
Clonmoney National School. Mary, of course, was a very well known and treasured member of the local community. She 
and her husband Sean taught for many years in Clonmoney and greatly influenced the lives of hundreds of young people in 
that locality. As we  embark on the work of the next few weeks in the Wells we remember Mary and Sean in our prayers 
thanking God for the example of their living and their generosity of spirit which allows us now to create better conditions 
for the education of our children in Clonmoney school and enhance our sense of the sacred as we gather to worship each 
week in Church. We expect that the monies designated for the Wells Church in Mary’s will should go a long way towards 
meeting the cost of the refurbishment at this time. Any donations towards the cost of this work would be deeply appreci-
ated. Contact the Parish Office at 19 Goodwood Estate, Newmarket on Fergus or call 061 - 368127. 

Information Meeting for Pilgrims travelling to the Holy Land:  Marian Pilgrimages who are the agents for the Diocesan Pilgrimage 
to the Holy Land which leaves from Shannon Airport on Sunday 23rd October invites all pilgrims to an information meeting in 
Treacy’s West County Hotel Ennis on Monday 19th September at 7.30pm 



GAA Lotto: 
There was no winner of either Jackpot on Monday. €10,000 and 

€2,450 are up for grabs next Monday. €40 Winners; Richard Flynn, 

Chris Brennan, Carmel Rowe, Patricia O'Grady & Marcella Murphy. 

 
Big Outings Next Weekend: 
We're looking for all our Blues to come out in force next weekend in 
what is a pivotal weekend for the club. Our Senior Hurlers play Kil-
maley with Senior status on the line next Saturday. A place in the 
Junior B Final is on offer when our Juniors play Clooney/Quin next 
Sunday in Sixmilebridge. Our U16 Hurlers compete in a Shield semi-
final while our Senior Camogie team can secure top spot in their 
group if they overcome Doora/Barefield. All these games take place 
next weekend, fixture details will be on our usual outlets when we 
have them. 

 

‘ ‘ ‘ ‘ SPLIT THE POT ’  SPLIT THE POT ’  SPLIT THE POT ’  SPLIT THE POT ’  Scoil na Maighdine Mhuire 
  Our pot this week was  €482         

Congratulations to our winner—Una O’Halloran 
Winning ticket sold in O’Neill’s Bar 

Next Draw : Tuesday 13th September  
 
 

Ennis Community College, Ennis, Co. Clare 
It that time of the year to do an evening class! 
Art, Baking, French, Irish, Photography, Spanish, Sign Language, Woodwork 
and many more.  For a full list of evening classes please refer to our website  
www.enniscommunitycollege.com 
Enquiries can be made through the online enquiry form.  If you have an en-
quiry, or wish to meet with the director of evening classes, please do pop into 
the college on: Monday 26th September (6-8pm) We are located on Harmony 
Row (near Lahinch Road roundabout) 
 
Exercises classes for Older Adults 
Osteofit – for Strong Bones and Good Balance 
Osteofit classes start in Cratloe Community Hall on Monday next 12 Septem-
ber at 2.00pm. These classes are aimed at independent healthy active adults, 
both men and women, in their 60s, 70s, 80s and 90s.  Osteofit is designed  to 
maintain and increase bone density, improve muscle strength, flexibility, 
posture and balance.  You are invited to attend your first class FREE .After 
your first class you come along when you can and pay as you go €8 per ses-
sion.  Newcomers are always welcome to join at any time.  For more infor-
mation go to www.osteofit.ie or contact Brenda on 087 2255676. 
 

 
The Living Well with Arthritis & Related 
Conditions course which will run at the 
West County Hotel, Ennis is designed to 
help you manage your pain, reduce your  
fatigue, improve your sense of  well-being 
and meet & share your experiences, with 

people who are coping with many of the same issues as you. 6 weekly 
2½ hour sessions: Starts Thurs 22nd Sept : 7pm to 9.30pm : €32 (€24 
for Medical Card Holders) : call 01 6470206. See more details on 
www.arthritisireland.ie 
 

ICA resumes on Tuesday 13th September at 8.30 in the Community 
Centre. Guest on the night is Nora Shanahan Craft promoter. New 
members welcome.     
 
 

Mary Liddy School of Traditional Irish Music 
Classes resume in Scoil na Maighdine Mhuire on Mondays @ 

5pm and in Stonehall N.S. on Wednesdays @ 5pm. New 
children welcome.  
 
 

 

Croghan Greene Academy  of Irish Dance,   
Newmarket on Fergus Community Centre. Classes Start Tuesday 
September 13th… From 6.30 — 7.30 pm.   For enquiries Please con-
tact Helen Greene  087 6231106 

Village Harvest: Community Fruit Harvesting 
 

The Newmarket on Fergus Meals on Wheels service has  
expanded to other areas in South Clare. This Autumn we would like 
to put a call out to anyone who may have fruit trees growing and do 
not have the time to harvest it. At this time of year fruit is in abun-
dance and a lot of people have trees on their land or backyard that 
goes to waste or is eaten by birds. 
If you do not want this fruit to go to waste, members of the local 
Buzzstop Youth Café will come and pick this fruit which will then go 
towards the cost of producing Meals on Wheels for our area. This 
fruit can make a nutritious difference to the people in our community 
who avail of this service. If you are interested in donating your pro-
duce please call Eimear or Siobhán on (061) 368030. 
 
PILATES CLASSES. :  Shannonside Physiotherapy Clinic 
Our new term of classes will commence on Tuesday 20th September. Classes 
are taught by experienced Chartered Physiotherapists. 
Pilates is a low impact core strengthening programme, ideal for all ages and 
suitable for all levels of fitness and ability. Venue: Scoil na Maighdine 
Mhuire, Newmarket on Fergus, Co Clare. Time from 7-8 and 8-9pm 
Cost : €70 for 6 classes, mats supplied, free parking in school 
Numbers limited to 10 per class so book early. Contact Emilie McGrath, Shan-
nonside Physiotherapy Clinic, Main Street, Newmarket on Fergus, telephone 
061 368002 or email info@shannonsideclinic.com 
 
Coffee morning in aid  of Cahercalla  Hospice.  Thursday 
15th September 2016 in Mary Meade's  House, Deerpark. 
(Ministers cross) From 9.30am all day. Everyone welcome! 
 
"Designer Minds will be running a Primary Science, Design 
and Technology after-school club in Shannon. 1 hour of hands-on 
STEAM activities each week, for kids who love to design, build and 
experiment.  Visit www.designerminds.ie or call 087 631 0411" 

 
Clare Bus [new Trading name of Clare Accessible 
Transport] - your local bus service, open to the entire community. 
Connecting people to local services, shopping, work and Bus Eireann/
Irish Rail services. We will be holding our Church Gate collection in 
Newmarket on Fergus, Carrigerry & the Wells on 18th & 19th Septem-
ber.  All donations are gratefully received and go towards retaining 
existing essential services. Mon-Fri inc, return Newmarket on Fergus 
to Ennis/Clarecastle service. For further information/other routes pls 
call 061 924 375 or text 086 8188 182 with your travel queries and 
we will call you back. 
 
Oatfield Barn Church, 6Km from Sixmilebridge on the Clonlara rd. 
presents a Concert with PJ Murrihy & Guests, as a tribute to the late Geraldine 
Crehan RIP, Saturday October 8th, 2016. Doors open @ 7pm Concert Starts 
@ 7.30pm. Tickets are €15. Raffle, Free Refreshments Served. Proceeds in aid 
of The Church refurbishment fund. Contact 0876237329  
 
An 11 Week Evening Course in Practical Philosophy  will 
begin on Tuesday Sept. 20th at 7.30pm in The Clare Education Centre, Gov-
ernment Offices, Kilrush Rd. Ennis.  
Registration - 7.15pm.    Queries to 087 228 2382. 

 
LIAM LAWTON IN CONCERT: Liam Lawton will be in con-
cert  in Knockerra Church,West Clare, on 18th September. This will be an 
ideal opportunity for everyone to hear Liam perform some of his classic song's 
plus his new material. Knockerra Choir will also perform on the night. To 
book ticket's please call Kathleen on 087 6525354. 
 

Newmarket-on-Fergus Senior Citizens  
Committee are this year celebrating 50 years as a  
committee.  To celebrate this we are having a Tea Dance in the 
Community Centre this Sunday from 3 to 6pm  and we hope 
all Senior Citizens and previous committee members will 
come along to what promises to be a enjoyable afternoon. 
 
Samaritans Ennis & Clare need volunteers. 

Information evenings at Sunville, Kilrush Rd., Ennis at 7.30 p.m., 
Tues 13th & Thurs 15th Sept. For further information ring 
0892475946  


